GRANARD  MUNICIPAL DISTRICT
Minutes of Annual Meeting of Granard Municipal District held in Abbeylara Parish Centre Library on Tuesday, 27th June 2017 at 3.30 p.m.

CATHAOIRLEACH:
Councillor P.J. Reilly.
MEMBERS PRESENT:
Councillors – Paraic Brady, Micheal Carrigy, John Duffy

and Martin Mulleady.  
IN ATTENDANCE: 

Mr. John Brannigan, Director of Services.





Ms. Ann Marie McKeon, Administrative Officer.




Mr. David Coppinger, Senior Executive Engineer.

APOLOGY:


Councillor Luie McEntire.
 
MEETINGS 
ADMINISTRATOR:
Ms. Anne Lee.

VOTE OF SYMPATHY.
The members expressed a vote of sympathy to David Coppinger on the recent death of his Mother, Pauline.

2017 ANNUAL MEETING.

Councillor Reilly thanked the Elected Members;  John Brannigan; the Municipal District support staff; Rosemary Gaynor, Branch Librarian and the Meetings Administrator for their help and assistance and thanked the local media – the Longford Leader and Shannonside Radio - for their coverage of the Municipal District meetings.
ELECTION OF CATHAOIRLEACH:
As agreed by the Members following the 2014 Local Elections, on the proposal of Councillor               P. Brady seconded by Councillor M. Mulleady, it was unanimously agreed that Councillor P.J. Reilly be re-elected Cathaoirleach of the Municipal District.
As there was no other nomination, Councillor P.J. Reilly was, thereby, re-elected Cathaoirleach of the Municipal District until the Annual Meeting in 2018
Councillor Reilly thanked his proposer and seconder and the Members for re-electing him as Cathaoirleach of the Municipal District and stated that he will continue to work ardently for the Municipal District during his term as Cathaoirleach.   
ELECTION OF LEAS CATHAOIRLEACH:
On the proposal of Councillor P. Brady seconded by Councillor M. Mulleady, it was unanimously agreed that Councillor Michael Carrigy be elected Leas Cathaoirleach of the Municipal District.
As there was no other nomination, Councillor Carrigy was, thereby, elected Leas Cathaoirleach of the Municipal District until the Annual Meeting in 2018.
The Members joined in wishing Councillors Reilly and Carrigy every success during their term of office as Cathaoirleach and Leas Cathaoirleach.

Mr. John Brannigan, Director of Services, on his own behalf and on behalf of the staff joined with the elected Members in congratulating Councillors Reilly and Carrigy.  He wished them well in the year ahead and offered his full support and that of all the staff during their term of office.

Councillor  Reilly and John Brannigan, Director of Services,  briefed the members of the public present on the operation of the Municipal District and the various funding programmes  available to the Municipal District and local community groups. Councillor Reilly referred to a number of projects which have been progressed since the formation of the Municipal Districts in 2014.   
TIME AND DATE OF MEETINGS:-

It was unanimously agreed that the meetings of Granard Municipal District continue to be held on the fourth Tuesday of every second month, commencing at 3.30 p.m. 
This concluded the business of the meeting.
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Signed: ____________________
             Anne Lee,

             Meetings Administrator.

Confirmed and adopted at Granard Municipal District Meeting held on the 
25th July 2017.
Signed: _______________

             Cathaoirleach.

PAGE  
1

